Minutes - Board of Town Trustees

| STATE OF ILLINOIS |) |
|-------------------|---|
| COOK COUNTY |) |

Lemont Township Board Meeting July 9, 2019

The Lemont Township Board meeting was held on July 9, 2019 at the Township offices, 1115 Warner Avenue, Lemont, IL. The Pledge of Allegiance was said and roll was called by Clerk Buschman: Gilbertson, Nicklas, Sanderson-present. Wozniak and Rosendahl were absent. Trustee Greg Gilbertson was acting Supervisor in Rosendahl's absence.

Motion was made by Nicklas, 2nd by Sanderson to approve the minutes of the June meeting. Motion passed by voice vote.

Treasurer's Report and Bills:

| General Fund | \$7 | 3,677.24 |
|--------------------|-----|----------|
| Road & Bridge | \$4 | 9,917.15 |
| Open Space | \$ | 3,321.75 |
| Libility Tort | \$ | 2,015.00 |
| General Assistance | \$ | 210.40 |

Motion made by Nicklas, 2nd by Sanderson, to approve the Treasurer's report and payment of bills. On roll call: Gilbertson, Nicklas and Sanderson – aye; Wozniak and Rosendahl – absent.

Matters from the public:

Ken Chelbic reported large growth of weeds at the corner of 131st and State Street, making it a problem to see traffic. Also, Robert Flodue reported that water pools when it rains at the corner of Timberline & Roberta. That would be a Village issue but Road Commissioner Labno will look into it.

REPORTS: There was no Supervisor report due to the absence of Supervisor Rosendahl.

Highway Commissioner: Mark Labno reported that he is catching up on mowing which was put off due to excessive rain in June. Also, Strand Engineering is working on surveying the Township. Report should be done by August.

Clerk: Clerk Buschman had no report.

Assessor: Jacobowski reported that Appeals were wrapping up and would end in the next week. Lemont will be reassessed next year.

Human Services: Gilbertson reported that reports are in the Board packet.

Open Space/Facilities: Kathy Henrikson reported that CNN, which operates the lunches at the Community Center, wants to see more people participating in the lunch program. A mailer was sent out a couple of weeks ago to try to spark the interest of our seniors to come and enjoy a nice lunch and socialize with others. If we don't get more participants, the program could end. Monday's are the busiest day with 50 + and bingo is an added attraction.

Karen Liset, Transportation Coordinator, spoke in regards to Lemont citizens living in senior housing on Will-Cook Road. The amount of time it takes to get back & forth from there to town. Also in regards to having dual-riders at a certain time of the day. Cost is \$1 each way. Bette Ganta Rynne remarked that Pace requires us to submit any changes in reservations, in writing, for their approval prior to implementation.

Kathy Henrikson reported that Pizzo is coming to the Open Space and showing just what they do out there. Students are coming out and doing field work. Nicklas asked where we stand on the new addition. Sanderson said that the prints were sent back to the builder for revisions.

New Business: None Old Business: None

Motion to adjourn made by Nicklas, 2nd by Sanderson at 7:38 p.m.

Barbara A Buschman Township Clerk